Petition to Oppose Rezoning of Residential area for Heavy Industrial Use
	Petition summary and background
	ST Wooten Corp. has requested heavy industrial expansion in a residential district, located off Mt. Gilead and Sugar Lake Roads. A concrete batch plant and asphalt production plant should not be located in a zoned residential area. Heavy industrial zoning is incompatible with the nature of the surrounding zoned residential neighborhoods and would significantly affect home values and increase heavy truck traffic to unacceptably high levels for a secondary road located in residential neighborhoods.  Of even greater concern is the affect such industrial use would have on water pollution, ground water contamination, and aquifer depletion.  This parcel of land has high levels of the chemical Trichloroethylene, which was dumped here decades ago, and which must be strictly monitored.  Industry at this site could cause this chemical to be absorbed into ground water and into the aquifer, creating a severe health hazard for the surrounding neighborhoods.

	Action petitioned for
	We, the undersigned, are concerned citizens who urge the Chatham County Board of Commissioners and Planning Board to act now to deny the rezoning request submitted by S T Wooten Corporation.  Such spot zoning, from residential to heavy industrial, would set a hazardous and economically devastating precedent for homeowners in all of Chatham County.
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